MINUTES OF MEETING OF KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 28TH SEPTEMBER 1995

Present: Mr F W Wainman (in the chair), Mrs S Shrago, Mrs M Wainman, Mr D Evans, Dr J Piggins, Mr M Moss

Attending: Inspector John M Sellar and PC N Shand (Grampian Police), Mrs Barbara Foad (Home Start Garioch)

Apologies: Mrs S Milton, Mrs J Newberry, Mr A Davies, Mr L Shrago, Mr E Pashley, Cllr R Hunter

- 1. Mr Wainman welcomed those present and the apologies were read.
- The Minutes of the previous meeting were read. Proposed adoption: Mr Evans, seconded: Mrs Wainman
- 3. Matters arising:- (a) Dr Piggins reported the AGM of the Swimming Pool Committee on 17th July. A quorum was achieved eventually. He was appointed Chairman and Mavis Wainman was appointed Vice Chairman. Since then there have been three further meetings, with Cllr A Findlay of Westhill attending one of these, to explain how Westhill got their pool.
- (b) Various parking matters were discussed with PC Shand. The Secretary to speak to Mr Imrie of Grampian Regional Road Safety Department with regard to parking outside the school mentioned in the Minutes of the previous meeting.
- (c) Kemnay Bowling Club. Mr Wainman invited Inspector John Sellar to address the meeting. Inspector Sellar outlined the history of this matter and explained the differences between registered premises, e.g. private clubs, and other licensed premises. He then brought the meeting up-to-date on the present position regarding this matter.
 - Unfinished Business. There was none.
 - Correspondence received. The correspondence was read by the Secretary.
 - 6. New Business Talk by Mrs Babara Foad of Home Start, Garioch. Mrs Foad explained Home Start's role, which is to help families at home with children under five, who are experiencing problems. They are funded by Grampian Regional Council Social Work Department, but are also a registered charity. They recruit local people who are experienced parents or grand-parents, to go in on a regular basis to pass on various skills. The family must agree to have a volunteer. They are run by a management committee, whose members include the headmistress of Alehousewells Primary School. They have ample funds and volunteers for the present, but they need their existence to

be known throughout the community so that the volunteers can get to the families who need them. A piece to go into the Newsletter.

- District News, None.
- 8. Regional News. None.
- Planning Applications. Mr Evans reported sixteen applications since the last meeting
 of which fourteen have been passed. The other two were the applications by R A Howie
 and Mr Keir to which we had objected after the previous meeting.
- A.O.C.B. In view of the Secretary's proposed departure it was decided to look for a new Secretary. AGENDA ITEM - next meeting.
- 11. There being no further business to discuss Mr Wainman thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m. The next meeting will be on Thursday 26th October 1995.

and the state of the continues on the part of the pass on various and the pass on various

Propsed adoption:	Seconded:	Signed:
ropsed adoption.	Seconded:	